Village Board of Trustees

Regular Meeting

June 21, 2017
8:00 p.m.

The Regular Meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Briarcliff Manor, New York was held in the Village of Briarcliff Manor at the William J. Vescio Community Center, at 1 Library Road, Briarcliff Manor, New York on the 21st of June, 2017 commencing at 8:00 p.m.

Present

Lori A. Sullivan, Mayor

Mark Pohar, Deputy Mayor

Cesare DeRose, Jr. Trustee

Mark L. Wilson, Trustee

Bryan Zirman, Trustee

Also Present

Philip Zegarelli, Village Manager

Christine Dennett, Village Clerk

Clinton Smith, Village Counsel
Absent

Mark L. Wilson, Trustee

Pledge of Allegiance

Police Chief Appointment/Swearing In

Mayor Sullivan read aloud the following statement:  

We as a Board have recently started a tradition of ceremonially swearing in our promoted and new police officers. This new tradition is what we as a Board believe to be a recognition of our Village Police Department and of our support and commitment to our officers. 

We normally proceed with the swearing in, delivery of the badge and formal passage of the resolution without comment, leaving comment to the Chief as the head of the Department.  But not tonight.  Tonight is in our view too important to let go without saying a few words.

It is not often in the history of Briarcliff Manor that the Mayor and Board of Trustees have the privilege and honor of appointing a Chief to the Briarcliff Manor Police Department.  Tonight we have that unique honor.  Tonight we will appoint and swear in our new Chief of Police, Donald Gorey. 

Some may say WHAT?  Hasn’t he been the Chief for months now?   The answer is, as is true to the municipal world, YES AND NO. 

In the Fall of 2015, without warning, consult or preparation, Lieutenant Donald Gorey agreed to taken on, effective immediately, the role of Provisional Chief of our Police Department while the Board navigated the process of a permanent appointment of a Police Chief.  

Lieutenant Gorey stepped into the lead role of the Department at a time when the department in many respects was short in personnel and moral and at a cross road of survival and rebirth or dissolution.  Rather than just maintain the status quo of the Department and see where it went, Don re-energized the Department in many ways, through enhanced community involvement, ensuring officer promotions and increasing our number of officers with new hires, bringing our Village Police Department back from the possible brink to a fully staffed and involved department with truly committed officers.   All while he was Provisional Chief.  Provisional Chief Gorey developed a “new “Briarcliff Manor Police Department for the future, regardless of who the permanent Chief was to be. 

Believe me when I say, we as a Board have never lost sight of what you have done. 

So tonight, with great honor that I ask Chief Gorey to come forward 

Mayor Sullivan swore in Chief Donald Gorey.  

Deputy Mayor Pohar read the resolution. 

Upon motion by Trustee DeRose, seconded by Trustee Zirman, the Board voted unanimously to approve the following resolution:

BE IT RESOLVED that Donald Gorey is hereby appointed as Police Chief effective June 9, 2017 with a salary of $163,533.64 retroactive to June 1, 2017. 

Police Sergeant Promotion/Swearing In

Mayor Sullivan swore in Sergeant Peter Chin.  

Deputy Mayor Pohar read the resolution. 

Upon motion by Trustee Zirman, seconded by Trustee DeRose, the Board voted unanimously to approve the following resolution:

BE IT RESOLVED, that Peter Chin of Peekskill, New York is hereby promoted to the position of Police Sergeant at an annual salary of $123,654.93 effective at 12:01 a.m. on June 22, 2017.

Village Managers Report by Village Manager Zegarelli
· The pavilion punch list items are being completed.  
· The project at the Route 9A and North State Road intersection will begin soon.  

· Village Taxes are due by July 3rd.  
· The Library will be closed on July 4th.  Check the website for program information.  

Public Comments
Mr. William Wetzel of 2 Central Drive West thanked the Board for their service and commitment to the Village and asked when the Village Code would be amended to address the construction noise concerns, blasting and rock crushing.  He stated reasonable restrictions were needed.  
Mayor Sullivan stated the Village Engineer was reviewing the code and will give recommendations.  
Mr. Bruce Yeager of 450 Central Drive requested the amendment be fast tracked and decisive action be taken by the Board.  He requested the hours of operation be amended forbidding activity on Saturday and for the Village to monitor the noise and air quality on a continuous basis.  

Ms. Maureen Yeager of 450 Central Drive stated there was constant noise coming off The Club site.  

Salary Adjustment for Police Lieutenant

Upon motion by Trustee DeRose, seconded by Deputy Mayor Pohar, the Board voted unanimously to approve the following resolution:

BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Trustees hereby authorizes and directs the Village Treasurer to implement a salary increase for Lieutenant Dominick Bueti in the amount of $142,203.17 retroactive to June 1, 2017.   

Acceptance of Gift from the Friends of the Library

Upon motion by Deputy Mayor Pohar, seconded by Trustee Zirman, the Board voted unanimously to approve the following resolution:

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Trustees hereby accepts a donation in the amount of $365 from the Friends of the Library for the purposes of providing a Science Program for the Briarcliff Manor Public Library.  

Increase Revenue – Gifts 

(L0108.2705) by $365

Increase Expenses – Special Matching Expenses 

(L7410.206) by $365

Award of Bid, Municipal Building HVAC

The agenda item was tabled to next meeting.  

Acceptance of Portions of Roadways into the Village Highway Inventory

Upon motion by Trustee Zirman, seconded by Trustee DeRose, the Board voted unanimously to approve the following resolution:

BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Trustees does hereby accept portions of roadways designated as being within the Village Boundary as listed below into the Village’s Highway Inventory to receive CHIPS monies

	
	NAME
	BEGIN DESC
	END DESC
	BEG
	END
	LENGTH

	1.
	Central Drive Spur
	Pleasantville Road
	Central Drive
	0.00
	0.09
	0.09

	2.
	Chappaqua Road
	Pleasantville Road
	Mount Pleasant TL
	0.00
	0.13
	0.13

	3.
	Morningside Drive
	Chappaqua Road
	Ossining TL
	0.00
	0.06
	0.06

	4.
	Schuman Court
	US 9
	End
	0.00
	0.05
	0.05

	5.
	Woodlea Lane
	River Road
	Beg Loop
	0.00
	0.03
	0.03

	6.
	Woodlea Lane
	Beg Loop
	End Loop
	0.03
	0.06
	0.03

	7.
	No Name Road
	Sleepy Hollow Road
	Cul-de-Sac
	0.00
	0.16
	0.16

	
	                                                                                                            TOTAL
	.55


Authorize Village Manager to Execute a License Agreement with Westchester County to Allow for the Village to Maintain Two Gardens on County Property

Upon motion by Trustee DeRose, seconded by Deputy Mayor Pohar, the Board voted unanimously to approve the following resolution:

BE IT RESOLVED that the Village Manager is hereby authorized and directed to execute a License Agreement with Westchester County to allow for the Village to maintain two gardens in the Village for the period of May 4, 2017 through May 3, 2022.  

Fire Department Membership - Maass

The Board thanked Mr. Maass for volunteering and stated volunteers are always needed.  

Upon motion by Deputy Mayor Pohar, seconded by Trustee Zirman, the Board voted unanimously to approve the following resolution:

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Trustees of the Village of Briarcliff Manor hereby approves the membership of Jared Maass to the Briarcliff Manor Fire Company.  

Schedule a Public Hearing to Hear and Discuss a Proposed Local Law to Codify the Village’s Vehicle and Traffic Laws and Ordinances Under a New Chapter 207 in the Briarcliff Manor Village Code Entitled “Vehicles and Traffic”
Upon motion by Trustee Zirman, seconded by Trustee DeRose, the Board voted unanimously to approve the following resolution:

BE IT RESOLVED that a Public Hearing is hereby scheduled for the July 5, 2017 at 8:00pm Board of Trustees meeting to hear and discuss a proposed local law to add Chapter 207 Vehicles and Traffic to the Code of the Village of Briarcliff Manor.  
Schedule a Public Hearing on Proposed amendments to the Village’s Comprehensive Plan

Upon motion by Trustee DeRose, seconded by Deputy Mayor Pohar, the Board voted unanimously to approve the following resolution:

RESOLVED, that a Public Hearing is scheduled for the Board of Trustees meeting of July 19, 2017, at 8:00 PM or as soon thereafter as is practicable, to hear and discuss proposed amendments to the Village of Briarcliff Manor Comprehensive Plan as set forth in Draft Comprehensive Plan Addendum, B/BT District Recommendations presented by BFJ Planning dated June 16, 2017, and be it further

RESOLVED, that the proposed amendments are referred to the Village of Briarcliff Manor Planning Board for review and comment in accordance with New York State Law and the Village Code and to Westchester County Planning Board and adjacent municipalities in accordance with New York State Law and Westchester County Administrative Code.. 

Adjournment
There will be a Work Session and Special Meeting on June 27, 2017 at 6:30pm.  

Upon motion by Trustee DeRose, seconded by Trustee Zirman, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn the regular meeting at 8:55pm.  
Respectfully Submitted By,

Christine Dennett

Village Clerk
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